European Week  from 24th of September till the 28th of September 2007
At the Holt, we celebrated the European week so that most of the school could be involved and enjoy languages and foreign cultures. Many things happened for the week
In Languages:

The year 7 did a treasure hunt at lunch time on Wednesday: they had to find the flags representing European countries and discover their capitals. The winners were:7W, 7L and 7G. They collected 10, 7 and 5 house points respectively. 7W also got a bag of stationery goodies, which they are still using! 
The Year 8 were issued a European booklet and had to chase teachers around the school! Indeed, teachers wore special badges saying Hello in different languages. The task was to find what language and country this badge represented. The 3 winners walked away with vouchers for Virgin or Boots.

Year 9s took part in the displays as well as the year 10s. They did a brilliant job and we can still see some around. 
The year 11s entered a form competition: each form was issued a quiz on European languages. Although many proved to be very resourceful (ie: going on the web to find answers), one form made sure it was handed in on time and they deserved their prizes: well done 11H
The 6th formers studying languages helped out with the quizzes. A special thanks to 12 HZ and the language prefects for their time: it made a real difference.
Staff also took part: the Sciences department was a clear winner with their quiz. We hope they enjoyed their prize!
As for the rest of the school, assemblies and Thought for the Week set the tone each day.  Business Studies did various starters focusing on the names of well-known brands in different European countries, PE focused on handball, Food tech worked on ethnic based products, Geography did starter activities focusing on Euroquizzes, English worked on other cultures poetry and did travel writing around the world, Sciences displayed a range of Science words in a range of languages, Spanish was even used to teach space. 
Last but not least, the staff at the school canteen did a wonderful meal on Wednesday with various options so that staff and students could enjoy various traditional dishes from Spain, France, Germany etc... Thank you so much: the food was great!

We would like to thank everyone who took part in making this week happened: it was great fun and we are already thinking ahead for next year to make it even better. Until then, à bientôt!

Mrs G Hernandez.
